Conservation Commission

July 10, 2014

MEETING MINUTES

Present:  Chair Brad Crosby, Vice Chair John Earley, Brian Mokler, Dot Banks, Steve Ober, Mary Ahlgren, and Katy Wells; Alternate

 Open   At 7:00, the members present recognized a presence of a quorum and called the meeting to order. 

Minutes   Mary Ahlgren made a motion to approve the minutes of June 12, 2014 2nd by Chair Crosby, all were in favor.

Old Business
Lots for sale
Chair Crosby reported that Jon Martin contacted him and had a question regarding finalizes the management plan for TML 25/18.  Chair states Jon is looking specifically for goals and objectives for this property.  The commission members input their suggestions that they would like to see this lot managed for future lumber production as a sustainable forest, save the deer yards and other wide life habitats, verify vernal pools and preserve other aspects of wildlife.  Jon and Amy from Martin Forestry attended after the discussion.  They presented the commission with a rough draft of management plan and discussed with the commission the details of the goals and objectives. Jon reported that the BK Keith plan lists this lot at 81 acres, but when he reviewed the lot, it was smaller.  The town tax records indicate 68 acres and the commission checked previous town reports and they all indicate a lot for TML 25/18 as 68acres.  Jon and Amy will be back next month to review the plan updates.
Earth Day
 No update/Commission still planning on a fall date, should discuss and announce at August meeting. Bags can be handed out at the Celebrate Sanbornton 2014 event. 

Field and Forest Trails update


John Earley reported the maps are printed and he provided a receipt.  Katy attached the bill (receipt) to a copy of the meeting minutes showing the commission’s vote to pay and let it in Susan Shannon’s mailbox for payment.

Hopkinson Hill Land 
No update

Mail and Correspondence 


Reviewed and filed.

Other


Chair Crosby reported easement monitoring is done for Meader and Swain property easements.  Forms need completion and filing with the appropriate agencies.


The commission discussed the possibility of an easement on Hunkins Pond in length.  It was discussed that the Swains own about 1100’ on the shore and the 600’ of frontage thought originally to be town property is actually owned by at least 3 abutters.  Grant opportunities were reviewed and the actual project and cost would need complete definition prior to application.  Chair Crosby was asked to talk with the Swain’s to see what all their past efforts of adding the improvements to their land and the pond have amounted to today.  
Mary questioned Karen Ober who was present tonight if the BOS have spoken to Don Foudriat and obtained a name of someone that the commission could fill our alternate vacancy with, and ultimately be the liaison for all of Don’s efforts in the watershed area. Karen will forward names to the commission.  Karen also mentioned that the BOS would like the Conservation Commission to come up with 4 photos, one from each season, representing the work of the commission to be placed on the cover of the next town report.  (Needed by Feb)


Dot reported that she spoke to the owners of Spring Hill farm who may be interested in an easement in the future.  

Adjourn    At 9:01 pm, Mary Ahlgren made a motion to adjourn, 2nd by Chair Crosby all were in favor.

 Respectfully submitted,        

 Katy Wells; Alternate member and Secretary

